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Reference:  ME.26.E.02.EU

Brussels, 29 March 2002

Fax:  (+ 34) 91 321 40 30

Your Excellency,

Dear Prime Minister,

Pax Christi, the International Catholic peace movement, is very much concerned about the latest acts of violence and disproportionate use of military force by the Israeli government in the Occupied Palestinian Territories. During the past weeks, Israel and the Occupied Palestinian territories have been pulled down in a cycle of violence, bloodshed and revenge. Currently, efforts are made by Vice President Dick Cheney and by General Anthony Zinni, the USA Special Envoy, to restore calm, but the situation is very fragile. Pax Christi International deplores the ongoing violence and the countless violations of human rights and of international humanitarian law taking place in connection to the conflict.

Pax Christi International appreciates very much the detailed and balanced statement made by Ambassador Joaquin Pérez-Villanueva Y Tovar, Head of the Delegation of Spain, who spoke on behalf of the European Union, at the 58th Session of the UN Commission on Human Rights, (Geneva, 26 March 2002).

In his report to the 58th United Nations Commission on Human Rights (E/CN.4/2002/32), Prof. John Dugard, the Special Rapporteur on the Situation of Human Rights in the Palestinian Territories Occupied since 1967, concluded that “The parties to the conflict are themselves either incapable of or unwilling to bring the violence in the Occupied Palestinian Territory and Israel to an end. In these circumstances, the need for an international presence, either in the form of monitors or peacekeepers, is surely imperative to reduce violence, restore respect for human rights and create conditions in which negotiations can be resumed.”

Pax Christi International fully supports this conclusion. We also believe that there is an urgent need for an international peacekeeping mission, structured and composed to meet the circumstances of the region. During recent weeks we have witnessed a peak in violence, with hundreds of people killed or injured. Israeli security forces in Palestinian refugee camps carried out large arrest campaigns. Moreover, medical staff and ambulances were shot at and injured were denied access to medical services. These circumstances underline the urgency of UN monitors.

We know that some states have blocked the deployment of United Nations monitors or peacekeepers in Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories. However, we believe that, for the benefit of Israeli and Palestinian civilians UN intervention is necessary. Therefore, we urge you to do your utmost to convince all members of the international community that, for the sake of civilians’ safety, they must take their responsibility to ensure that international presence will be deployed.

Therefore, we call on the European Union and its member states to take on their responsibility and to make possible the deployment of United Nations monitors or peacekeepers in Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories. 

Since many years, Pax Christi International is involved in efforts to bring peoples and politicians of both Israel and Palestine together in order to find a peaceful, just and negotiated solution of the conflict.

Yours Sincerely,

Etienne De Jonghe

International Secretary

President of the European Council


Presidencia del Gobierno, S.E. D. José María Aznar Lopez, 


Complejo de la Moncloa - 28071 Madrid.  
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